
NEW YORK STATE BAR ASSOCIATION 
MINUTES OF HOUSE OF DELEGATES MEETING 
BAR CENTER, ALBANY, NEW YORK 
NOVEMBER 2, 1991 

PRESENT: Members Adler; Ange; Aronson; Baker; Baldwin; Banner; Barnett; 
Sarnosky; Berman; Bermingham; Besso; Besunder; Blyth; Brachtl; 
Bracken; Brand; Brevorka; Cedarbaum; Clements; Coffey; Cohn; 
Cometa; Connolly; Connors; Cooke; Cooper; Daly; D'Angelo; Darche; 
Davidson; DelleCese; Deluca; Duckworth; Dwyer; Egelfeld; Eiber; 
Feigenbaum; Field; Fink; Fitzgerald; Fox; Freedman; Frye; Galloway; 
Gel�zer; Gershon; Goldblum; M.J. Goldstein; M.A. Goldstein; Grogan; 
M. Gross; Grossman; Haig; Harper; Haskel; Hassett; Headley; Heming;
Hesterberg; Hoffmann; Jacoby; Jaffe; Jones; Kamins; Karan; Kellar;
Kennedy; T. Kenney; Kessler; Klein; Lashley; Lee; Levin; Lindenauer;
Long; Madigan; Maher; Mahoney; Maney; Markuson; McDonough;
McDowell; McGlinn; Meng; Meyer; E. Miller; Millon; J. Mitchell;
P. Mitchell; J.C. Moore; Morris; Murray; Neimeth; Netter; O'Brien;
O'Keeffe; Okin; Opotowsky; Ostertag; Patrick; Pearl; Peckham; Pfeifer;
Pruzansky; Purcell; Radigan; Raysman; Reich; Reiniger; Reizes; Rice;
Rifkin; Riley; Roper; Rosiny; Rothstein; Ruffer; Russell; Santemma:
Schell; Schumacher; Sienko; Simberkoff; Small; Souther; Spellman;
Stave; Stern; Strauss; Sussman; Traeger; Vigdor; Walker; J. Walsh;
Weiner; D. White; R. White; Williams; Witmer; Wolf; Woodman; Wright­
Sirmans.

1. Approval of minutes of June 22, 1991 meeting. The minutes were approved as
distributed.

2. Report of Treasurer. Mr. Gershon summarized the Treasurer's report covering
the period January 1 to September 30, 1991, copies of which had been circulated to
the members of the House. He reviewed the status of the major budget categories,
and advised that the Association remained in sound financial condition at the three­
quarter point in the fiscal year, with the Finance Committee projecting a year-end
surplus of approximately $200,000. The report was received with thanks.

3. Report and recommendations of finance Committee.
a) Continuation of affordable dues program. Thomas o. Rice, Chair of the

Finance Committee, summarized the recommendation by the Finance Committee 
that the affordable dues program, which had been introduced in 1990 on a two-year 
trial basis, be continued for an additional two years. He explained the purpose, 
functioning and utilization of the program, as well as the need to develop further data · 
before a final determination is made to make the program permanent, or whether 
modifications are warranted based on experience, such as making reduced dues 
available to particular categories of members. Following discussion, a motion was 
adopted authorizing extension of the program for a further two-year trial period. 




























